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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

JANUARY 31, 2017
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in special session Tuesday, January 31, 2017 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.  Also attending was Auditor January Roush, County Attorney J. David Lett, Sheriff Travis Roush, Deputy Tyler Reed, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Jon Haulk, Highway Department; Michael Stevenson, SJCA; Jill Vaught, Wanda Vaught, Tim Hunt, HWC; Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance and Jill Wadsworth, Loogootee Tribune.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of January 17, 2017 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by President George.  Commissioner Gregory abstained due to his absence.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
County Attorney Lett proceeded to open the only bid received for the Road Asset Management Plan.  The bid was received from HWC Engineering for $26,000.  The Commissioners reviewed the bid.  Tim Hunt, HWC, informed the Commissioners, if awarded work would begin in 3 weeks and project completed no later than second week of April.  The bid also includes the preparation of the Community Crossings grant application.   Commissioner Gregory made a motion to accept HWC Engineering bid for the Road Asset Management Plan in the amount of $26,000.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Commissioner Boyd made a motion to appoint Bob Tedrow to the Daviess-Martin Joint Park Board.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   
Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance, informed the Commissioners of the Annual Economic Development Training being hosted by Radius.  The training will be held at the French Lick Resort and Conference Center beginning Tuesday, March 28th and conclude on Thursday, March 30th.  If anyone is interested in attending there are scholarships available since the cost to attend is $400 for residents in the Radius region.   

Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, submitted the 2017-2018 Adult Community Corrections Grant for approval. Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve the grant application and budget of $182,400.  President George made the second.  
Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted his two-week work schedule and a recent bridge inspection report.  He updated the Commissioners on department happenings and equipment repairs.  The department received a $600 rebate check for the recently installed lighting.  
Sheriff Travis Roush informed the Commissioners that there are currently 56 inmates in the Security Center, 4 of which are DOC.  

Jill Vaught, a resident of the Town of Crane, came before the Commissioners to discuss issues taking place in the Town of Crane.  There have been several break-ins in the last month.  She has formed a Neighborhood Watch group that currently has 29 members.  She commended Sheriff Roush and Deputy Tyler Reed for all their assistance so far.   A lengthy discussion followed.  
Michael Stevenson with SJCA Engineers & Surveyors introduced himself.  SJCA recently opened up an office Evansville and he is the new Business Development Manager for Southwest Indiana Region.  They focus on road and bridge design.  

Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the Merchant Agreement between Government Payment Service, Inc and Martin County Board of Commissioners on behalf of the Martin County Treasurer.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  By passing this agreement, taxpayers will soon be able to make property tax payments by credit card.  

Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve Drawdown #2 for the Workforce Development Grant in the amount of $5,729.28 payable to Vincennes University.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

In order for the front doors of the Courthouse to be ADA Compliant, Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve a quote from Lindsey Construction in the amount of $24,266.68 and Helix Technologies Inc in the amount of $7,655.97.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Funds are available in the Cumulative Capital Development fund for this project.   

Due to a power outage last week, additional emergency lighting was deemed necessary in several areas of the courthouse.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to accept a quote from Builders Best for approximately $1,300 for the necessary lighting.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Auditor Roush informed the Commissioners on several projects she was pursuing, including a County Website and an updated payroll voucher system that would interface with the current software.  
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:58pm with a motion made by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, February 14, 2017 at 5:30pm.  
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